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Our missionééé.To deliver high quality educational and interpretive programs at Calaveras Big Trees State Park 

From CBTAõs President         by Vida Kenk 

Calaveras Big Trees State Park started the summer by 

celebrating the official opening of the new Visitor Center 

on May 24, as part of the yearlong commemoration of the 

150-year anniversary of California State Parks.  The cere-

mony included speakers from California State Parks, 

Save the Redwoods League, the California Conservation 

Corps and CBTA.  The Director of California State Parks, 

Major General Anthony L. Jackson, was the final speaker. 

Reenacted vignettes of significant events in the history 

were interspersed with the talks.  The ceremony opened 

with a flag ceremony led by Boy Scouts and closed with 

ribbon-cutting.  

The afternoon festivities included informational booths, 

guided walks and tours, 150 years of games led by cos-

tumed volunteers from Columbia, a showing of the film 

California Forever, and an educational program present-

ing live native animals that had been injured, healed, but 

cannot be released to the wild. In the evening, a special 

campfire about 150 years of State parks was followed by 

an astronomy program. Photographs of this event are on 

page two. 

The evening preceding the official opening, major donors 

to the Visitor Center building fund were invited to a private 

reception and tour of the new facility.  Many of the original 

donors to the 1998 major fundraising effort are no longer 

living; they were often represented by family members. 

Please look for the names of these generous supporters  

 

on the donor tree by the left entrance to the auditorium  

within the giant sequoia display.   Several are also hon-

ored on plaques outside of rooms for which they donated 

specific funds.  Another article in this bulletin recounts the 

history of building the new Visitor Center.   

 We did not sow this harvest field. 

 No, other hands than ours have thrown 

 The seed we gather, others sown 

 This wheat and tares.  We take the yield 

 As it is given us and must 

 Now sort it out, that we may use 

 What we need of it, as we choose 

 What we shall plant again.  Weôll trust 

 The earth and heaven to help it grow 

 As we have hoped.  We may not see 

 The flowers, and if the fruit will be 

 Bitter or sweet, we cannot know. 

 Others will harvest what we sow. 

                                                      V.K., 1960                             

 

For many years, the fundraising efforts of CBTA have 

been directed towards building the new Visitor Center. We 

are harvesting the results of the work and dedication of 

those who preceded us. Now, our challenge is to develop 

programs and provide materials to enhance the educa-

tional and interpretive function of these new buildings. We  

hope that our efforts will bear sweet and nourishing fruit 

for future generations. The CBTA Board welcomes your 

suggestions.  
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Visitor Center Grand Opening! 

May 24, 2014 

 


